






 
 
 
 

63 S Centre Trail  
                                                               Santa Rosa Beach, FL 32459 

Phone: (850) 267-0683  
Fax: (850) 267-0603  

www.waltonareachamber.com 

 
December 20, 2022 
 
David Bear, Chairman 
Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc.  
P.O. Box 12007 
Tallahassee, FL. 32317 
 
RE: City of DeFuniak Springs Center for Emerging Professional Technologies in Aviation (CEPTA) Triumph Gulf 
Coast, Inc. Application #284 
 
Dear Chairman: 
 
On behalf of the Walton Area Chamber of Commerce, I would like to respectfully request your support for 
application #284 by the City of DeFuniak Springs for Project CEPTA.  
 
As the only airport in Walton County, the DeFuniak Springs Municipal Airport represents one of our greatest 
economic assets and due to investments from both the City and County is poised for tremendous growth. Due to 
its central location and proximity to I-10, the geographic location of the airport makes DeFuniak Springs a prime 
location to establish the CEPTA program. As the Walton County area continues to grow in population, it is 
becoming increasingly important that we continue to grow this critical infrastructure. The construction of this 
ƉƌŽũĞĐƚ�ǁŝůů�ƉƵƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĂŝƌƉŽƌƚ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĨŽƌĞĨƌŽŶƚ�ŽĨ�ŝŶŶŽǀĂƚŝŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�ŬĞĞƉ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽƵŶƚǇ͛Ɛ�ĞĐŽŶŽŵŝĐ�ŐƌŽǁƚŚ�ŝŶ�ůŝŶĞ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŝƚƐ�
population growth.  
 
We know from recent examples in other parts of the state and country that the proposed aviation workforce 
training program will lead to a noted rise in employment opportunities and increased local economic impact. 
The emerging technology surrounding the advanced air mobility industry will position the region as a model for 
other parts of the state. Therefore, we are confident this investment will yield incredible return and provide a 
tremendous economic benefit to the region. The expansion of our airport will also further our economic 
development goals and ensure we have the capacity for increased recreational and corporate air traffic.  
 
Thank you again for your consideration of this truly transformational project. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Megan R. Harrison, IOM 
President and CEO 

http://www.waltonareachamber.com/


      Gaetz Aerospace Institute 

Colleen Conklin, Ed. D., RPIC
Assistant Professor & Executive Director of the Gaetz 
Aerospace Institute
   
1 Aerospace Boulevard  
Daytona Beach, FL 32114
colleen.conklin@erau.edu

Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University             

September  27,2022

David Bear, Chairman 
Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc.
P.O. Box 12007 
Tallahassee, FL 32317

RE: City of DeFuniak Springs Center for Electric Pilot Training and Research (CEPTR) Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc. 
Application #284

Dear Chairman Bear, 

Founded in 1926 and fully embracing our mission to teach the science, practice, and business of aviation and aerospace, 
Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University (ERAU) is considered a higher education world leader in these endeavors. I serve as 
Executive Director of ERAU’s Gaetz Aerospace Institute, a dual-enrollment program in over 145 Florida schools designed 
to introduce K-12 students to rigorous STEM-related courses as pathways to careers, college, and high-paying jobs.   

Walton County Schools and ERAU enjoy strong and productive relationships across 10 secondary institutions, and I write 
today to affirm the ERAU Gaetz Aerospace Institute’s support of the City of DeFuniak Springs’ proposal (#284) to launch 
the Nation’s first Center for Electric Pilot Training and Research (CEPTR).  The Gaetz Aerospace Institute provides 
Walton County K-12 students with private pilot (PPL) ground school instruction, and Project CEPTR will stand in the gap 
to offer PPL flight training for these students.   

Flight training schools represent the roots of aviation, but Boeing’s 2022-2041 Pilot and Technician Outlook (PTO) 
forecasts a need for 602,000 new pilots within the commercial aviation sector.  Receiving a PPL is a prerequisite for 
advancing to commercial (CPL) and airline transport pilot (ATP) certifications, and Project CEPTR is designed to 
accelerate the aviator pipeline and help alleviate this shortage.  Embracing lower-cost, environmentally friendly electric 
training planes, Project CEPTR will diversify flight school access while increasing affordability.   

Thank you in advance for your thoughtful consideration of Project CEPTR and the City of DeFuniak Springs’ commitment 
to transforming PPL flight training through electric aviation.  

Educationally yours, 

mailto:Walshcoc@erau.edu


 

850.729.6848   |   FloridasGreatNorthwest.com   | PO Box 370, Niceville, FL 32588   jconoley@fgnw.org 

November 28, 2022 
 
Mr. David Bear, Chairman 
Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc.  
P.O. Box 12007 
Tallahassee, FL 32317 
 
RE: City of DeFuniak Springs Center for Emerging Professional Technologies in Aviation (CEPTA) 
Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc. Application #284 
 
Dear Mr. Bear,  
 
I am writing to express support of application #284 to Triumph Gulf Coast from the City of 
DeFuniak Springs Center for the Emerging Professional Technologies in Aviation (CEPTA). 
 
Florida’s Great Northwest is the regional economic development organization for the 
Panhandle. We provide technical support, lead generation and marketing support to our 
economic development organizations, including Walton County. The public infrastructure 
improvements and training components would greatly enhance the community’s 
competitiveness to attract private sector investment and create quality jobs.  
 
We will support Walton County and the City of DeFuniak Springs with marketing these new 
assets for business. We have several platforms for domestic and international outreach and will 
work together with all our partners to enhance the exposure of this project to site selectors and 
company decision makers for new opportunities.  
 
If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at 850.527.0999 or 
jconoley@fgnw.org. Thank you for your consideration of this exciting transformational opportunity. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jennifer Conoley 
President & CEO 

 

mailto:jconoley@fgnw.org




  1808 Concept Ct. Suite 200 
 Daytona Beach, FL 32114 
 386.314.7829 
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December 21, 2022 
 
Mr. David Bear 
Chairman 
Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc. 
P.O. Box 12007 
Tallahassee, Florida 32317 
 
RE:   Project #284 at DeFuniak Springs Municipal Airfield (54J) 
 
Dear Chairman Bear: 
 
Censys Technologies Corporation is a Florida based emerging technology aerospace 
manufacturer that leads the industry in advanced Beyond Visual Line of Sight (BVLOS) operational 
waivers.   
 
DeFuniak Springs Municipal Airfield presents an incredible opportunity to utilize an existing 
ƉƵďůŝĐ� ĂŝƌĨŝĞůĚ� ŝŶ� &��� �ůĂƐƐ� '� ;ƵŶĐŽŶƚƌŽůůĞĚͿ� ĂŝƌƐƉĂĐĞ� ƚŚĂƚ� ŝƐ� ĐĞŶƚƌĂůůǇ� ůŽĐĂƚĞĚ� ŝŶ� &ůŽƌŝĚĂ͛Ɛ�
panhandle to support emerging technology growth across the region.   
 
With the enhanced infrastructure for emerging ƚĞĐŚŶŽůŽŐǇ� ĂŶĚ� hŶŵĂŶŶĞĚ� ^ĂĨĞƚǇ� /ŶƐƚŝƚƵƚĞ͛Ɛ�
training and workforce development initiatives in the region, Censys Technologies would strongly 
consider relocating its maintenance, assembly, and repair to 54J.  This location is centrally located 
to the FL panhandle and provides at least 4 regional airports for commercial travel. 
 
Emerging technology is changing the way companies do business.  This project connects the dots 
between needed infrastructure, collaboration between remotely piloted and traditional aviation, 
and workforce required to power it all. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Trevor Perrott 
Chief Executive Officer 
Co-Founder 
Censys Technologies 
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mailto:Info@CensysTech.com


Unmanned Safety Institute (USI) is a proud contributor to the state of Florida’s
aerospace workforce through aviation safety-based certification. With 18,000 logged
training flights and over 11,000 safety-based certifications earned, USI leads the global
emerging technology training industry in its data driven, risk-based approach to
organizational standardization. 
 
Project #284 presents an incredible opportunity to utilize an existing public airfield in
FAA Class G (uncontrolled) airspace that is centrally located in Florida’s panhandle, to
deliver best in class flight training and certification for emerging aeronautical
technologies. 

USI intends to contribute $13.8 Million over a 10-year period to increase the region’s
potential tied to this emerging technology, improving in-demand skill sets, income
expectations, and overall industry growth. Emerging technologies are much more than
small multi-rotor aircraft providing infrastructure and asset inspection. Rather, this
emerging technology includes a wide application of robotics and implementation of
new sustainable aviation fuels, vertical takeoff and landing aircraft, alternative
propulsion technologies and cargo mobility platforms which enable rural package
delivery more efficiently.  

UNMANNED SAFETY INSTITUTE
1500 E Taylor Rd, Deland, FL 32724
+1 407-499-2051

Dear Chairman Bear:

December 21, 2022 

Mr. David Bear 
Chairman 
Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc. 
P.O. Box 12007 
Tallahassee, Florida 32317 

RE:   Project #284 at DeFuniak Springs Municipal Airfield (54J) 



It is an incredible time to be at the forefront of modern aviation and as such, DeFuniak
Springs airport (54J) infrastructure enhancements present a unique, timely and
valuable opportunity for the Florida panhandle to be a base of operations for emerging
technology skillset development for both the current and future workforce. 54J
infrastructure enhancements will provide the necessary improvements to build upon
the geographic advantages of DeFuniak Springs, enable increased general aviation and
corporate travel, and provide a footprint that is necessary and welcoming for future
growth. 
 

UNMANNED SAFETY INSTITUTE
1500 E Taylor Rd, Deland, FL 32724
+1 407-499-2051

Sincerely, 

Joshua Olds
President & CEO
Co-Founder
Unmanned Safety Institute




